
Natural England – Ammonia Statement 
 
From: Scott-Heagerty, >  
Sent: 13 September 2024 10:16 
To: Rebecca.Fry ;  

 
Cc:  ;  

; Norman.Kwan ; 
Catherine.Howe ; ;  

;  ; 
Matt.Bates ;   
Subject: RE: DtC - NE, CDC, HDC - HRA / Ammonia 
  
Dear all, 
  
Following our meeting yesterday, Natural England wish to provide a brief statement. 
  
Natural England’s position on the proposed ‘soft measures’ to mitigate the increase in 
ammonia concentrations from the Local Plans remains unchanged. However, we note that 
evidence provided (Horsham and Chichester Local Plans – Outline Air Quality Mitigation 
Strategy - September 2024 and the Horsham District Local Plan HRA Air Quality Addendum – 
September 2024 ) identifies that the housing delivery trajectory will not breach the 1% of critical 
level for ammonia threshold (for The Mens SAC) until later in the plan period. We are also aware 
that, should the NPPF be revised imminently as expected, then the plan will go into review. 
Should this occur, we acknowledge that there would little risk to ammonia impacts to The Mens 
SAC on that basis as we are committed to working with the HDC and CDC to secure robust 
mitigation proposals prior to the threshold being breached. 
  
Kind regards, 
  
Tom Scott-Heagerty 
Senior Officer - Sustainable Development 
Sussex and Kent Area Team 
Natural England, Guildbourne House, Worthing, BN11 1LD 
M:  
http://www.gov.uk/natural-england  
  

 
  
  
  
 

Disclaimer 

IMPORTANT NOTICE This e-mail might contain privileged and/or confidential information. If you have received 
this e-mail in error, please notify the sender and delete the e-mail immediately; you may not use or pass it to 
anyone else. Whilst every care has been taken to check this outgoing e-mail for viruses, it is your responsibility 
to carry out checks upon receipt. Horsham District Council does not accept liability for any damage caused. E-
mail transmission cannot guarantee to be secure or error free. This e-mail does not create any legal relations, 



contractual or otherwise. Any views or opinions expressed are personal to the author and do not necessarily 
represent those of Horsham District Council. This Council does not accept liability for any 
unauthorised/unlawful statement made by an employee. Information in this e mail may be subject to public 
disclosure in accordance with the law. Horsham District Council cannot guarantee that it will not provide this e 
mail to a third party. The Council reserves the right to monitor e-mails in accordance with the law. If this e-
mail message or any attachments are incomplete or unreadable, please telephone 01403 215100 or e-mail 
contact@horsham.gov.uk. Any reference to "e-mail" in this disclaimer includes any attachments.  
 
This email has been scanned for viruses and malware, and may have been automatically archived by 
Mimecast Ltd. 

This message has been sent using TLS 1.2 This email and any attachments is intended for the named 
recipient only. If you have received it in error you have no authority to use, disclose, store or copy 
any of its contents and you should destroy it and inform the sender. Whilst this email and associated 
attachments will have been checked for known viruses whilst within the Natural England systems, 
we can accept no responsibility once it has left our systems. Communications on Natural England 
systems may be monitored and/or recorded to secure the effective operation of the system and for 
other lawful purposes.  
 




